By-Laws of Fox Chase Neighborhood Association (FCNA)

The purpose of FCNA is to improve the quality and safety of life for residents, promote their
common interests in the neighborhood, and enhance the spirit of community.

The geographic area of the FCNA is within the Oshkosh City Limits South of Sawyer Creek,
west side of Oakwood Road and areas within the city limits immediately south of 20" Avenue
as outlined on attached map.

The neighborhood association is led by a core team consisting of five representatives. The
core team is to lead the neighborhood in its yearly endeavors for the enhancement, well-being,
and improvements.

FCNA is open, and membership if voluntary, to all those who reside in the area or have
business interest in the area to include schools, churches and other non-profit organizations
[herein referred to as “residents”]. Unless invited by the core team, members of the public
who are not residents within the neighborhood association boundaries will be considered
observers only.

Those wishing to be a part of the core team may submit their name, address, phone number
and interest in service to the neighborhood association to the appointed email at least 14 days
in advance of the annual meeting. The core team will review and present a slate of names at
the annual meeting, to be confirmed by a majority vote of the residents in attendance who are
at least the age of 18. Decision making items, such as by law changes and priorities for the
upcoming year, must be provided to the appointed email at least 14 days in advance of a
meeting. The core team will review and put forth an agenda and items for consideration. All
action taken at meetings will be recorded in the minutes.

Residents are encouraged to be involved by taking roles on teams, attending meetings, and
participating in events. Participants are expected to conduct themselves in a spirit of
cooperation. Discussion should be civilized.

FCNA will meet at least annually, hold at least one event each year, and follow all other
requirements as put forth by the City of Oshkosh and GO-HNI.

FCNA will primarily communicate via email and Facebook page. Residents are responsible for
providing an active email address and following the neighborhood Facebook page.



